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Our Core Principles  

 Teaching is a craft and teachers are professionals 

 We encourage the pursuit of excellence in the craft of 

teaching; students benefit from excellent teachers 

 

 Every adult in a school is an educator 

 We spend money on people, programs, and ideas 

 

 We enhance district spending, but should never be a 

substitute for it 

 

 We focus on long-term, not short-term, goals of 

education 

 

 We strive for a diverse and transparent culture 

 
 We are not political 

        

In this Report: 

• We Fund Professional Development 

• We Honor and Celebrate Teachers 

• We Engage the School Community 

• We Outline our Governance 

• We Thank Our Donors  
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Message from Our Leadership 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Friends, 

We are pleased to share our 2021 Annual Report, covering activities from July 1, 2020 

through June 30, 2021. 

We all know that last year was a year like no other. Amidst the many challenges, however, 

were some glimmers of creativity, cooperation, and compassion that shone through.  

We are proud of the fact that overall, the BEF did not miss a beat. We continued to award 

grants, we adapted along with everyone else to zoom meetings, and we did what we could 

to support the educators, administrators, and staff who helped our children learn. 

We started the fiscal year strong, offering $100,000 to the High School deans and teachers 

and K-8 curriculum coordinators across the District, so they could get a handle on remote 

learning over the summer months to be ready for the fall. The unprecedented decision to 

fund such a large and comprehensive out-of-cycle grant was not made lightly by the Board, 

but in an effort to be nimble and respond to the needs of the crisis, we acted quickly and 

boldly.  

We held our first webinar, focused on SEED (Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity) to 

whose training program we have sent pairs of teachers for three years in a row. The 

teachers who participated in the webinar were inspiring and shed a much-needed spotlight 

on the hard and personal work that is involved in training other teachers to work on 

educational equity and diversity in the classroom. 

We were thrilled to be able to host the Celebrating Teachers event -- smaller than in past 

years, but live (with an option to stream the event or watch the recording at another time). 

Caverly Award winners Betsy Davis from Brookline High School and Francesca Stark from 

Driscoll gave heartfelt speeches about their years of teaching in Brookline. We were 

inspired. 

Finally, we were pleased to be able to show our support and appreciation for our amazing 

school nurses. In a year shaped by a worldwide pandemic, these caring and thoughtful 

healthcare professionals went above and beyond to ensure the safety of our students, 

parents, teachers, and administrators. Because nurses are so often unsung heroes, we 

were happy to shine a little light on them and thank them for their incredible service to 

Brookline schools. 

We are grateful to you, our donors, for your support of the BEF, which allowed us to remain 

flexible to support Brookline teachers when they needed it the most.  We hope that you will 

look through this report and browse our website to remind yourself of all the ways that 

Brookline teachers are honing their craft for the benefit of all our students. 

Sincerely, 

 

Catherine Burke   Elizabeth Ascoli 

President    Executive Director 
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Glen Gurner (BHS) 

Vermont Instruments School of Lutherie Grant 

Brendan McCarthy, Jim Henry, and Andrea Lynch-Bransfield 

(BHS) 

Hydroponic Farming - 21st-Century Green Career Skills Development 

Norma Gordon (District-wide) 

Collaborating for Academic, Social, and Emotional Learning 

Conference 

Angela Lo (Lawrence School) 

Dialectical Behavior Therapy (DBT) Certification 

 

We Fund Professional Development 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TEACHER GRANTS    AWARDS UP TO $3,000                                                                                                                       

 

We fund four types of grants: Teacher, Collaborative, Idea Lab, and 

Systemwide.  

Each year, the BEF awards grants to Brookline teachers, staff, and administrators from 

preschool through grade 12. These grants help educators to deepen their learning and improve 

their work in the classroom. Grants allow educators to develop leadership and other professional 

skills, to test innovative educational ideas, or to pursue a passion to share with their students. 

Although many 2020/21 grants were postponed due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the 

educators affected can be reconsidered for future grant cycles and many in fact did 

reapply this past Spring. 

 

Guitar, hand-made by BHS 

woodshop instructor, Glen Gurner 

Lindsey Shaw, Benjamin Fishkin (Pierce 

School) 

Comprehensive IMSE Orton-Gillingham Training 

Helen Greeley (Pierce School) 

Wilson Reading System Level 2 Certification 

Training 

 

Lindsey Shaw and Benjamin Fishkin 

displaying new tools for the Pierce Learning 

Center. 
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“This grant was a game changer, particularly for the Social Studies department. The 

effort to create a heterogeneous 9th grade course was deeply influenced by the models 

of project-based learning that we practiced and developed at the summer workshop. 

Our whole understanding of how to set up and frame the units in the course shifted as a 

result of this grant.” 

     ~ Stephanie McAllister Poon, BHS  
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All of these grants took place, despite the 

pandemic and limited in-person instruction for 

most students. Some grants took a different form 

than first envisioned, but these educators’ desire 

to push through adversity to bring new learning to 

their ‘classrooms’ is admirable. 
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SYSTEMWIDE GRANTS         

These grants are designed to support growth and innovation in the Brookline school system as 
a whole and address specific areas of need that are not able to be met within the PSB budget. 
These grants were developed in collaboration with Dr. Jim Marini, Interim Superintendent of 
Schools, and the Office of Teaching and Learning and Office of Student Services. 
 
 

• Remote Learning Training at Teachers College, Columbia University 

• Reading Between the Lines: Equity, Reading, and Early Intervention (Year 2) 

• District Membership in Massachusetts Partnership for Youth 
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IDEA LAB GRANTS  

Farm-to-Table Hydroponic Farm 

Britt Stevens, BHS 

Funds used to purchase a hydroponic garden 

for use in the culinary program at BHS, 

providing fresh produce for the school 

restaurant and culinary classes as they work 

toward sustainability. The garden is a shared 

resource experience that will be supported by 

student interns and students from the ACE 

program at BHS. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Snowshoeing for Winter Wellness 

Carlyn Uyenoyama, District-wide, Phys.Ed 

Grant purchased snowshoes for use in all K-

8 schools as part of a new winter wellness 

program. As a result of the COVID-19 

restrictions, Health and Wellness needed to 

look for new ways to take physical education 

outside, even in winter months. A set of 

snowshoes will rotate around all K-8 schools 

during the winter months. 

BHS Arts 'Zine - CATALYST AWARD 

Donna Sartanowicz/Andrew Maglathlin, BHS 

BHS Studio Art students each created a 

multi-panel single page comic which told their 

personal story and experience during 

COVID. The stories were then combined and 

self-published in 'Zine form for the BHS 

community.  

 

Expanding Social Emotional Resources at 

Runkle School 

Rachel Mekler and Lauren Vulcano, Runkle 

Grant expanded the library and games 

available to guidance counselors and school 

psychologists. Additionally, these items 

became part of a lending library for 

classroom teachers who want to bring these 

SEL lessons to their classes. 

BHS Virtual Orchestra Performance 

Nina Bishop, BHS 

This grant provided professional concert 

video production for BHS orchestra students. 

The students performed "Lift Every Voice and 

Sing," which is considered to be the African 

American national anthem. Virtual Choir Net 

then combined all of the student’s individual 

performances into one cohesive group 

performance that was shared with the 

community. 

 

Stepping into Citizenship 

Sara O'Shea and Elyse Terry, Heath 

This project brought theater educators to 

help guide the teachers and students in 

process drama learning sessions. This 

improvisational role-playing allows students 

to challenge their own perspectives by 

stepping in and out of character in the 

discussion of citizenship. 
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Making Chemistry Visible 

Adrienne Pascucci, Driscoll 

In 8th grade, students explore chemistry and 

the building blocks of matter, atoms and 

molecules. This grant purchased molecular 

model kits so students could visualize how 

and why molecules are made using these 

hands-on manipulative models.  

Bringing the Mock Caldecott Program 

Online 

Colleen Carney & K-8 Librarians, Heath 

During a year of online learning, the K-8 

Librarians transformed the Mock Caldecott 

Award into a town-wide virtual project. The 

funds were used to purchase a diverse 

collection of e-books of past Caldecott 

nominees, winners, and possible contenders 

for the 2021 award.  

STEM Kits for FRR 2nd-Grade 

Daniel Lipton, FRR 

This grant provided STEM kits to all Ruffin 

Ridley second graders. These kits included 

materials for hands-on, independent learning 

with which the students will invent something 

and were distributed to all 2nd grade families. 

 

Digital Storytelling  

Amelia Black, Pierce 

This grant funded the equipment needed to 

create a stop-motion animation center in the 

art room at Pierce School. This new creative 

art station will introduce students to stop-

motion animation using a number of 

mediums, such as claymation, drawing, and 

objects. 

Coding with Micro:bits 

Matt Picard, Remote Learning Academy 

The 5th-grade classes in the RLA were able 

to learn coding in conjunction with the energy 

science unit. This hands-on learning brought 

design thinking into the remote curriculum by 

providing every student with their own 

Micro:bit to program. 

Citizen Science at RLA 

David Vitale-Wolff, Remote Learning Acad. 

HATCH is a citizen conservation science 

project facilitated by Zoo New England. In 

this program, RLA students gave a ‘head 

start’ to endangered Blanding's Turtles. By 

caring for these local endangered species for 

the school year, students were then able to 

see their turtles being reintroduced into the 

wild in the Spring. 

 

 

IDEA LAB GRANTS – CONT’D 
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Peacemakers Around the World 

Keumjoo Armstrong, Baker 

Baker ELL (English Language Learner) 

Students researched peacemakers or peace-

making efforts from their home countries or 

elsewhere. The students then took what they 

learned and created a poster or video 

utilizing new vocabulary and unfamiliar 

technologies in the production. 

 

 

 

Driscoll Civil Rights Public Art Project 

Laura Zientek, Driscoll 

This project brings working public artists as 

mentors into the Driscoll art classrooms to 

help the students explore and create their 

own public arts projects tied to the 5th-grade 

unit on civil rights in American history. This 

grant also provided materials and supplies 

for student’s artwork which culminated in a 

public art installation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IDEA LAB GRANTS – CONT’D 

 

Driscoll students with the finished mural of civil rights icon and former US Representative John Lewis painted by 

artist Brian Lewis. As part of this project, students also created their own public artworks to display at the school. 

From a participant in the Teachers As Scholars grant: “It’s help shoot some much 

needed ‘life’ into me, and in turn, my classroom. The BEF’s generosity and support 

of teachers’ intellectual life helps make Brookline a community where teachers 

want to stay and grow.” 

  ~ submitted by grant leader John Andrews, BHS, English Chair 
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  Summer Remote Learning Grant 

 

In March of 2020, our world was turned upside down by the COVID pandemic, 

and what started as a temporary closure of schools became a full Spring of 

remote learning. It was clear that everyone, students and teachers alike, were 

struggling during those closing months of school.  

In June, the BEF Board of Directors voted to fund a special emergency grant of 

$100,000 to the Brookline Public Schools to help teachers get the training and 

support they needed to return to school in the Fall with a robust remote 

learning plan. 

 

 

 

For the K-8 schools, the BEF supported time 

for Curriculum Coordinators to work with 

department members to develop a more 

cohesive learning experience for all students. 

With coordination across all schools and all 

grade levels, the district work to streamline 

content and lesson plans created a more 

consistent and uniform experience for all 

Brookline students. 

At BHS, this grant allowed for extensive 

teamwork over the summer. The organizers 

setup groups of teachers (140 in all) to explore 

various topics, research new ways of teaching, 

and share best practices and new collaborative 

technology. The results of their work were 

reported back to the full BHS staff during 

“Unconference,” a virtual conference held on 

the two professional development days at the 

beginning of the 2020/21 school year.  

I so appreciated the time to be able to share this summer’s 
critical and transformative work. BHS educators have 
undergone massive pedagogical shifts (for the better!) since 
this summer, and I can't even begin to thank you and the BEF 
leadership for your support in this challenging time.   

~Julia Mangan, Unconference Co-Coordinator 
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Brookline Early Education Funds 
 

Thanks to the generosity of our donors, the BEF is thrilled to support all Brookline 

Early Education Program classrooms with two special funds, the BEEP Opportunity 

Fund and the Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund. Typically, the BEF supports 

music & movement across all BEEP classrooms. However, this year, due to COVID 

restrictions on singing and sharing materials, BEEP’s music program was severely 

limited. Fortunately, the BEF was able to make a special grant to BEEP’s RISE 

program to support virtual music therapy for these youngest students diagnosed 

with autism. 

The BEEP Opportunity Fund supports special art programs in BEEP classrooms.  

The Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund supports the professional development 

of preschool and kindergarten teachers through the BEF’s Teacher, Collaborative 

and Idea Lab grants. 

 

 As a BEEP RISE teacher, I am committed to providing 

as many opportunities as possible to inspire, educate 

and promote social communication for my 

students.  Through the Idea Lab Grant, I was lucky 

enough to observe my students' joyful participation and 

community building through the amazing and skillful 

work done by Lyle Shaw, music therapist 

extraordinaire!  His ability to connect with children, by 

recognizing their strengths and preferences, to engage 

them in the group music sessions, even virtually, was 

an extremely valuable experience for all of my 

students. 

~Allyson Poole-Foster, BEEP RISE program 
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We Honor and Celebrate Teachers 
 

 

 

  

We were so pleased to be able to receive nominations for the Ernest R. Caverly Award 

for Excellence in Teaching in the Spring. Teachers had been through so much, and the 

selection process was difficult given all the passionate nomination letters. Ultimately, the 

Committee selected Francesca Stark from Driscoll School and Elizabeth (Betsy) Davis 

from BHS. The Celebrating Teachers event was held in an intimate format and streamed 

live with the help of Brookline Interactive Group. It was the first in-person event the BEF 

held all year, and it was so lovely to be able to gather, safely, and honor these two 

incredible educators. 

 

             

 
From Left to Right: Elizabeth Ascoli, 

BEF Executive Director, Betsy Davis, 

World Language, Brookline High 

School, Francesca Stark, 5th Grade 

Driscoll School and Catherine Burke, 

BEF Board President. 

Watch the Celebrating 

Teachers event and two 

Caverly speeches on the 

BEF YouTube Channel! 

 

Elizabeth (Betsy) Davis and Francesca Stark 

2021 Caverly Award Recipients 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SMeH10s3Uu8
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The BEF was thrilled to be able to recognize 

the outstanding school Nurses and honor 

them after a year like no other. These 

professionals had to shift their roles and 

practices completely, to ensure kids and staff 

were safe to come back to the classrooms.  
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We Engage the School Community  

This winter, the BEF adapted its programming to the virtual environment 

dictated by the pandemic. We held a webinar in February focused on 

SEED (Seeking Educational Equity and Diversity) Grants in Brookline 

Schools. It featured five educators who have received SEED training 

thanks to BEF grants over the last 5 years. Issues of diversity and equity 

have long been a focus of BEF grants, and we were glad to be able to 

share this ongoing work with interested parents, educators and 

community members. 

SEED Panelists: Julie Boss, Malcom Cawthorne, Lindsey Davis, Kara Lopez, Hilory Rosenzweig, and 

Moderator, Shalini Kasida, BEF Board member (not pictured) 

 ‘EQUITY IN EDUCATION’ Webinar 

 

“Thank you for your BEF support of SEED work in Brookline… One thing I love 

about the SEED project in schools is that it attracts educators at all grade levels, in 

all subject areas and can serve everyone connected to a school community. 

Sometimes students have asked for their own SEED seminars!” 

~ Peggy McIntosh, Founder and Sr. Associate, National SEED Project 

on Inclusive Curriculum  
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Our Governance 
 

Board of Directors 2021

Catherine Burke, President 
Jennifer Rothstein, Secretary 
Belinda Hsu, Treasurer 
Lisa Ting, Vice President, Fundraising 
Devon Powell, Vice President, Programs and Grants 
Laura Perras, Vice President, Communications 
Karyn Wang, Executive Committee At Large 
 
Gavin Andrews 
Sejal Chander 
Amy Deutsch 
Ouida Foster 
Rachel Goldman 
Paul Greer 
Sarah Johnson 
Shalini Kasida 
Anne-Carina Kelly 
Alan Kurd 
Nancy Lee 
Marisa Nucci 
Caroline Pierce 
Diane Pokorny Wilson 
Cathleen Schoen 
Errol Silverman 
Tam Sitkoff 
Kate Weeks 
 
Staff 
 
Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director 
Brenda Sullivan, Associate Director 
Linda Okun, Office Administrator, Volunteer 

  

We missed seeing our wonderful 

board members in person this year! 

Thank you all for your dedication  

to the BEF and its mission! 
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Kathleen Ames 
Katie Bacon 
Elizabeth Boen 
Deborah Brooks, Founder 
Linda Carlisle 
Emily Dolbear 
Marc Foster 
Nancy Bader Gardiner 
Cindy Beck Goldstein 
Steven Herscovici 
John Hodgman, Founder 

Chobee Hoy 
Richard Kazis 
Skye Morrison Kramer 
Dana Lazowski 
Kate Leness 
Judy Levenson 
Stephen Morrissey 
Nancy Mukundan 
Mneesha Nahata 
Mary Lynn Pergantis 
David Pollak 

Ian Roffman 
Susan Rothstein 
Kay Schlozman 
Kathleen Sheehy 
Kate Silbaugh 
Sam Solomon 
Margaret Talmers 
Kate Thibault 
Deanne Urmy

    

Thank you to our faithful corporate 

Education Partners! 
 

BEF Advisory Board 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 

In this fiscal year, the BEF raised over $330,000 in charitable contributions from individuals, 

businesses, and foundations. We are grateful for every dollar and in-kind donation, which show 

your appreciation for Brookline teachers, and directly impact students and learning in the 

Brookline Public Schools, pre-K through grade 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Green Apple Society 

Founded in 2005, the Green 

Apple Society is a diverse group 

of donors who make gifts of 

$1,000 or more to the Brookline 

Education Foundation. Their 

extraordinary generosity 

strengthens the BEF’s ability to 

support outstanding teaching, 

innovative curriculum, 

administrative leadership, and 

major educational initiatives, 

which enhance the learning 

experience of Brookline 

students. 

$2,500 - $9,999 
 
American Tower 

Anonymous 

Brookline Bank 

De Chen 

Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage 

Marilyn and Wyndsor DePetro on behalf of 

the Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation, Inc. 

Chad Ellis and Trish Blais 

John and Stephanie Fan 

Nancy I. Farrow 

Mary W. Harriman Foundation 

Kimberly and Jeffrey Kushner 

Kevin and Shannon Liss-Riordan 

David and Jelena Mann 

DJ and Amy Morse 

David Pollak and Emelia Benjamin M.D. 

Bradford and Zoe Stoesser 

Stephen and Elaine Ullian 

 
 
 
 

$10,000 and above 

Anonymous 

Molly Yancovitz 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 

$1,000 - $2,499 
 
 

 
 

Anonymous 
Mark and Allie Allyn 
David and Jill Altshuler 
Oliver and Christiana Bardon 
Joseph Biederman and Helen Charlupski 
Robert Brainin and Nicola Kean 
Deborah and David Brooks 
Catherine and Matt Burke 
Justin Campbell and Lucy Chie 
Kornel and Laura Chang 
Jennifer Chow 
David and Kristina Daglio 
Emily Dolbear and Paul Willen 
Eran and Yukiko Egozy 
Jack Esselen 
Melina Fan and Benjie Chen 
David and Vinita Ferrera 
Brett and Ouida Foster 
The Charles & Kaaren Hale Family Found. 
Mark Gale and Wendy Zazik 
Gangadhar Jogikalmath and Leena Gandhi 
Rachel and Glen Goldman 
Brian and Marci Grossman 
Stephen and Amy Intille 
Tim and Shalini Kasida 
Kevin and Christina Knopp 
Alan Kurd and Kate Esselen 
Kevin Lang and Shulamit Kahn 
Rob and Margaret Lawrence 
Dana and David Lazowski 
Alan and Judith Leichtner 
Sarah Salter Levy and Steven Levy 
Michael McLeod 
Nathaniel and Erin Meyer 
Stephen Morrissey 
Alan Mullen and Marian Harris 
Laura Perras 
Peter and Donna Pertel 
Xianhua Piao and Yong Dong 
Michael and Devon Powell 
Ananth and Padmaja Raman 
Ian and Jennifer Roffman 
Robert and Sally Roth 
Susan and Joseph Rothstein 
Kay and Stanley Schlozman 

Rob and Chrysalyne Schmults 
Rob and Cathleen Schoen 
Robert Sitkoff and Tamara Scheinfeld Sitkoff 
Jodi Sokoloff 
Margaret Talmers and Tom Gallitano 
Kate and Jeff Thibault 
Elizabeth Ting and Henry Chen 
Chinwe Ukomadu and Emily Oken 
Karyn Wang and Perry Stoll 
Brent Weil and Lisa M. Weil 
Jim Wilson and Diane Pokorny Wilson 
James Woodman & Melissa Hale Woodman 
Robert and Molly Zuker 

  

Pierce students creating stop-motion animation in their art 

class thanks to an Idea Lab grant! 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 
$500 - $999
 
Anonymous 
Gavin Andrews and Lance Rachelefsky 
Sydney Asbury and Michael Farrell 
Peter and Lucy Ascoli 
Sean Daley and Susan Helms Daley 
Andrew Dankwerth and Alisa Busch 
Richard and Lori Day 
Joseph Ditkoff and Susan Wolf Ditkoff 
John F. Downes 
Jacob and Hilary Elkins 
Carlos Estrada and Bita Tabesh 
Melissa Foley 
GDL & Associates 
Cindy and Roger Goldstein 
Catherine Hall 
Sarah and Peter Harris 
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Katherine S. Hillman 
Stephen Hilt and Greg Fenton 
Belinda Hsu and David Weisner 
Sarah Johnson 
Marc and Sharon Jones 
Seth and Rachel Kalvert 
Mark and Kim Katz 
Badar Khan and Masarath Haque-Khan 
Jaegak Kim and Seoungmin Kang 
James and Jamie Ladge 
 

 
Colleen Laduzinski 
Lawrence Lessig and Bettina Neuefeind 
Kathleen Libby 
Josh and Jessica Lutzker 
John Magee and Michelle McNiece 
Stephen and Tish Mead 
Chris Mears and Karen Katz 
Ms. Judy Meyers and Dr. Mark Pasternack 
Branch Moody and Marisa Nucci 
Matthew and Michelle Mund 
Tobias and Alisha Nanda 
Katie Pasciucco and Ken Berman 
Maryruth and Richard Perras 
Kate Poverman and Raphael Bueno 
Carmichael Roberts and Sandra Park 
Nora and Charles Sanders 
Shruthi Saralaya 
Eli and Ann Silk 
Errol and Tina Silverman 
Matt Thaler and Marisa Segel 
Deanne and Tom Urmy 
Victor and Cara Viktorov 
Yiqin Wang 
Chris and Kate Weeks 
Dr. Robert Weintraub 
Stephen Wong 
James and Melissa Wright 
Erik Wurster and Lydia Pace  

BHS Orchestra and 

Chorus students 

performed “Lift Every 

Voice and Sing,” which is 

considered by many to 

be the African American 

national anthem. Thanks 

to an Idea Lab grant, 

Virtual Choir Net was 

able to professionally 

sync individual virtual 

performances into one 

cohesive performance. 

See it here! 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=weBvg0nJA-4
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
  

$250 - $499 
 
Gideon Ansell and Mary Rutkowski 
Philippe and Wynne Armand 
Jocelyn Badele and Li Chen 
Lindsey Baden and Sara Fazio 
Alex Benik and Rebecca Bermont 
Brent and Lena Berc 
Marco and Devorah Bitran 
Walter Blattler and Julia Sue 
Michael and Dianne Blau 
Harry Bohrs and Anne Turner 
Charles and Kathryn Brown 
Michael Brown and Charlotte Mao 
Jay and Kathryn Campbell Charitable Fund 
Ran Canetti and Ronitt Rubinfeld 
Linda Carlisle and Robert Mast 
Judy Cheng 
Faith and Ron Dantowitz 
Andy and Lan Dennie 
Sam and Kha Dickerman 
Elsje and Eric Eisenhauer 
Erik and Lauren Knelson 
William Fabbri and Ann Goebel-Fabbri 
David Fine  
Josh and Brooke Fine 
John Freese and Wendy Wolf 
David Friedman and Deborah Wexler 
Dave Gacioch and Curran Schiefelbein 
Sandy Gadsby and Nancy Brown 
Nancy and Nat Gardiner 
Antonio and Elisabetta Gargiula 
Paul Greer and Helen MacDonald 
Mitch and Beth Harris 
Alex and Amy Harwin 
Steve Herscovici and Tracy Bare 
James Fiala and Robin Hennessy 
John Spiers and Jennifer Higgins-Spiers 
Jon and Robin Orwant 
Jeff Karp and Jessica Simonetti 
Michael Kurd 
Jordanna L'Esperance 
Marc Lenburg and Julia Charles 
John Liang and Phoebe Hyde 
Jeffrey Liebman and Eve Rittenberg 
Eric Lipsitt 
Gabriel Lopez-Calva and Olesya Baker 
Kenneth Mandl and Beth Teitell 

Manish and Kiran Maski 
David and Cydney Martel 
Christian McMahon and Susan Fahmy 
Anthony and Elizabeth Meyer 
Paul and Linda Monach 
Srini and Nancy Mukundan 
Mneesha and Nitish Nahata 
David Nalven and Jill Goldman 
Max and Amy Newell 
Alexander and Alison Packard 
Margaret Paget 
Sarah and Brett Pangburn 
Susan and Kee Park 
Craig and Bianca Peskin 
Jack Pirozzolo and Anne Depew 
Michael and Judy Platt 
John Plotz and Lisa Soltani 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Pogorelec 
Kevin Taback and Arden Reamer 
Christine and Jamie Rogers 
Marc Rysman and Michelle Ephraim 
Ethel Sadowsky 
Marc Sadowsky 
Matt and Katie Sawatzky 
Philip and Tracy Schroeder 
Michael and Jennifer Shea 
Michal Shekel 
Eric Sillman 
Michael and Emily Speicher 
Robert Stern and Gail Howrigan 
Jin Suk and Barbara Stein 
Takeda Pharmaceuticals 
Kian Tan and Sarah Luchansky 
Ben and Kate Taylor 
Philip and Nicola Thompson 
Masashi and Tomoe Tsukuda 
Nathaniel and Alice Tucker 
Wayne Tworetzky and Jenifer Lightdale 
Henry B. Warren and Cornelia W. Brown 
Jonathan Weintroub and Roberta Singal 
Scott and Robin Weisman 
Leonard Wholey and Maria Naylor 
Ann Starnbach Wise and Adam Wise 
Pieter Wolters and Ank Stuyfzand 
Nick Yoder and Jenny Tam 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 
 

$100 - $249 

 
Anonymous 
Payson and Arshad Ahmed 
Andrea Alleva and Christine Sciarrino 
Andrew and Wendy Ames 
Michelle An and Thomas Ng 
Ted and Alison Arnstein 
Miriam Aschkenasy 
Katherine Baca 
Mark Barer and Shanna Shulman 
Mark Barnett and Katherine Gergen-Barnett 
Rebecca Baron 
Sandy and Molly Batchelder 
Heinrich Baumann and Hannah Parker 
David Begelfer and Bette Ann Libby 
Dan Bergman and K. C. Turnbull 
Doug and Sara Berkson 
Dr. Donald and Jane Bermont 
Bernard and Heidi Blotner 
Sandip and Ruma Bose 
Adrienne and Jon-Mychal Bowman 
Bright Funds 
Pauline Ho Bynum 
Peggy and Edward Campion 
Meghna Chakrabarti 
Joseph and Lisa Chan 
I-Ting Chang 
An Chi and JaZahn Clevenger 
Jou Ku Chung and Angela Schena 
Graydon and Kimberly Clouse 
Andrew and Sarah Cloutier 
David and Stephanie Cohen 
Robert Cohen, M.D. and Amy N. Ship, M.D. 
Greg Collins and Susan Dolphin 
Jesse Collins 
Alisa Conner 
Lawton Cooper 
Alina Corujan 
Kelly and Joseph Cote 
Richard Cownie and Lori Landay 
Alicia D'Aloia 
Ken and Cindy Dantzig 
Deb and Andrew Becker 
Rory Dela Paz and Jane Ellin 
John Dempsey and Mary Scott 
Susan Detz 
Dennis and Betsy DeWitt 
Christopher Dippel and Christine Santos 
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Mark and Dara Lewis 
Lijia Li 
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Michael and Cindy Lin 
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Raymond and Theresa Lui 
Thomas and Amy Luster 
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Tan Chui Mae 
James Maguire and Xiaofang Li 
Jennifer Mah 
Michael Manning and Dionne Graham 
Mariah and Arthur Nobrega 

Thomas Marton and Danit Ben-Ari 
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Ms. Harriet McGraw 
Angela Meehan 
Randolph Meiklejohn and Diane Sokal 
David and Carolina Tejedor Meyers 
Vicki C. Milstein 
Margaret Minsky 
The Mitnick-Johnson Family 
Michael Monroe and Lisa Underhill 
Peggy Morrison 
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Uloma Nwanguma 
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Mahmoud Ould-Kaci 
Drs. Jaime Oviedo and Sandra Cerda 
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Felipe Pait and Susanna Stern 
Jeffrey and Pamela Palmucci 
Sookhee Park 
Marc and Sarah Pasciucco 
Paul Warren and Amy Evenson 
David and Sarah Pisacich 
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Scot Plotnick and Melissa Hackel 
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Michael and Toby Raybould 
Matthew Revis and Mara Littman 
Clint Richmond and Suzanne Federspiel 
Michael and Linda Roper 
John Ross and Megan Sandel 
Tim and Kim Rowell 
Ryan and Kristina Sadlo 
Jonathan and Jean Sandler 
Satya Krishna Ramachandran and Priya Krishna 
Ken and Maggie Sawada 
Paul and Carolyn Sax 
Samuel and Sonia Schneider 
Marisa and Miguel Serrano 
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Rynat Sibahatau and Katsiaryna Talstashova 
Kate Silbaugh and Daniel Jurayj 
Michael and Rena Silevitch 
Paul and Liane Silevitch 
Stephen Silverman and Dr. Barbara Sisson 
Gillian Simkiss 
Jonathan Simpson and Marya Cohen 
Jeff Spagat and Jocelyn Glatzer 
Jeff and Alice Speck 
Jerome Spindel 
Daniel and Olga St. Clair 
Karen Stensrude 
Lauren Stern 
Brenda Sullivan and Jeremy Kindall 
Amalia Tagaris 
Fred Taub and Susan Cohen 
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Claudio and Sara Toppelberg 
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Jonathan Unglaub and Naoko Sugiyama 
William Vincent 
Alex and Althea Waldron 
Robert Weinberg and Amy Shulman 
Todd and Hiroko Williamson 
David Wolfe and Pauline Mak 
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Jeffrey Wulfson and Melissa Langa 
Suiqing Yang and Wenwei Xu 
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B. Andrew Zelermyer and Daniel L. Romanow 
Tinghu Zhang and Jinsong Sun 
Cunyuan Zhang 
Yan Zhang and Huaqing Wang 
James and Jennifer Ziefert 
 
  

“In an incredibly difficult year of pandemic 
learning, the BEF support of the Museum of 
Science Middle School Science Intensive 
allowed us to bring a sense of joy and 
discovery to the Brookline Middle School 
science students and teachers.  From baking 
muffins, to tracking turtles, to measuring 
the soil nutrient levels around the school, 
students found purpose and excitement 
through their in-depth studies in the 
anchoring phenomena-based units teachers 
designed during this intensive.” 
 

~   Emily Speck, Science 
Curriculum Coordinator K-8 

 

“The BEF continues to support teachers in 
their professional development.  The 
opportunity for me and Shoshanna 
(Kostant) to share what we learned in our 
own practice with our colleagues in a 
formal setting helps bring the importance of 
coding into the conversation.  This grant is 
the first step in a process of educating 
colleagues and creating excitement within 
the department in the journey to bring 
coding experiences to every student at BHS.  
Thank you!”   
 
 ~ Grace Wang, BHS, Math 
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Patrick Anquetil and Nitasha Manchanda 
James and Natalia Apelstein 
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Margie Feng 
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Michael Mello and Lauren Post 
Chris Menier 
Jed Miller and Kelley Cabral 
Michael Mosbrooker and Lisa Viola 
Moving Picture Productions 
Chenzhi Ni and Duo Wang 
Gouri Nimgaonkar 
Maya Norton 
Brian and Jean O'Halloran 
Henry and Linda Okun 
Rose Olszewski 



Annual Report 2021 

 

Thank You to Our 
Generous Donors! 

 

Up to $99 

 
Yasuomi and Emi Ouchi 
R. Berred Ouellette 
John Payne 
Tamar Pinto 
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 We regret any errors and encourage you to get in touch with us if you have any questions about your gift. 

We invite you to visit our website, where you will find more details about grants at 

your school and opportunities to get more involved with the BEF. Simply use your 

phone’s camera to link directly to our website by scanning the QR code below or type 

brooklineeducation.org into your internet browser. 

Please keep in touch and help spread the word. 

www.BrooklineEducation.org 

P.O. Box 470652 Brookline, MA 02445 

617.232.3846          bef@brooklineeducation.org 
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